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October 12, 2011
An Open Letter to All Community Service Providers Holding a Special Wage Certificate

Blind Industries and Services of Maryland (BISM) is a unique not-for-profit organization whose purpose is to promote positive attitudes about blindness.  We do this by offering comprehensive rehabilitation programs, diverse employment opportunities, and services for blind and low vision people of all ages.  Each year we provide programs and services that serve over 2,000 blind citizens.  BISM employs more than 400 Associates at our eleven facilities in Maryland, Delaware, the District of Columbia and Kentucky, where we manufacture the highest quality products for the federal government and other clients.  BISM has been able to successfully operate as both a training facility and employment center for many years without resorting to the use of subminimum wage payments to our Associates with disabilities.  BISM supports phasing out the use of the flawed, discriminatory special “subminimum” wage provision found in Section 14(c) of the Fair Labor Standards Act (FLSA).
One of BISM’s core values is to recognize that with proper training, opportunity, and support, even people with the most significant disabilities can be competitively employed, contributing to an employer’s profits and adding value to the American economy.  We refuse to take advantage of the use of a special wage certificate in order to increase our profitability.   Far too often we have seen employers underestimate the vocational capacity of people with disabilities and therefore pay subminimum wages.  This practice is wrong and must be ended.

We fully support the Resolution Regarding Fair Wages for People with Disabilities (Resolution 2011-09) passed at this year’s convention of the National Federation of the Blind, and we agree that the only method of ensuring that current regulation is not abused to the detriment of workers with disabilities is to repeal Section 14(c) of the FLSA and to revoke every special wage certificate granted under that provision.  
Sincerely, 

Frederick J. Puente
President
3345 Washington Boulevard / Baltimore, MD  21227 / Tel: 410.737.2600 / Fax: 410.737.2665

TTY users via the Maryland Relay: 800.735.2258


